
Editor:  Micky Nortman 

mickynortman@gmail.com 

940-328-5177 

Pilot Point Council 

2045 

Volume 18, Issue 5 

November 2015  

Texas State website:  www.kofc.org 

Council website:  www.stthomaspilotpoint.org/2045 

GRAND KNIGHTS MESSAGE: 

Thank you to all who attended our October meeting. October was a busy month for us. We participated in the 3rd  

Texas Districtôs Fall Exemplification, St. Thomas Fall Festival, and held a church wide recruitment drive. Please  

congratulate Rickey Kemp, Kevin Kemp, and Randy Barta on receiving their 4th Degrees, the Patriotic Degree. 
 

The weather was perfect for this yearôs Fall Festival. Knights ran bingo and the outdoor concession stand. Team bingo 

was headed up by Anthony Caranna. Brent Ballardôs concession team kept the burgers, hotdogs, and corndogs always 

ready for a quick sale.  If you havenôt worked the Fall Festival, please consider doing so next year. Itôs time well spent 

and a great way to get to know your fellow Knights better. Thanks to all who volunteered.  
 

Please give Joe Duran an extra pat on the back for a very successful recruiting drive. Joe spoke at all of the masses 

the weekend of October 18 and Knights met with parishioners after all masses. Joe and team secured six new candi-

dates along with their Form 100ôs and five prospects. Joe will be accompanying several of them to a 1st Degree  

Ceremony on October 27, being held by Council 4771. Please be sure to welcome them at our November meeting.  

Please join me in congratulating Jerry Berend and Robert Kubala in receiving their Honorary Membership status.  
 

We have some great pictures in this monthôs Knight Life. Remember that the pictures only capture a few of us and that 
many more have volunteered their time to make our activities successful. Everyone makes a difference.  
November brings us our Fall Steak Burn and Knightôs Sunday breakfast. I hope to see many of you there.   
 

Fraternally Yours in Christ 
SK John DeChaud 
Grand Knight       COUNCIL MEETING:  November 5, 7:30 PM.   
        Fourth Degree Meeting:  December 3, 6:45 PM 

FALL FESTIVAL FUN 
Who could resist the crew that provided GREAT 
food, drink & fun at the KC Concession stand? 
Pictured here are Harrold Bridges the 
òChampion Burger Flipperó (left) along with Bill 

Pietrosky, Randy  
Barta, Brett  
Ballard & Marty 

McDermed (far left). 
 Anthony  
Caranna (with òthe 
hairó) calls bingo 
while his wife and 
son play along. 

Joe Duran encouraged the 

eligible men to become a 

Knight at all masses the 

weekend of October 18. 



Opportunity of a Lifetime!  

 Sr. Isabella (Jenny Pelzel) with Pope 

Francis.  This picture was on the front of 

the NY Times Website 9/24/15. 

TWO NEW HONORARY MEMBERS 

Right, Clay Cundiff presents Robert 

Kubala with his Honorary Membership 

card and at left Ray Savard, presents 

Jerry Berend with his.  Congratulations 

to both Sir Knights on this milestone.V 

POPE FRANCIS CELEBRATING LAST MASS BEFORE HIS RETURN TO THE VATICAN 
 
Celebrating an open-air Mass before hundreds of thousands of people lined along the 
Benjamin Franklin Parkway in Philadelphia, Pope Francis ended his six-day visit to the  
United States with a message of joy and hope for family life. 
 

The Mass, celebrated on the afternoon of Sunday, Sept. 27, marked the conclusion of the 
World Meeting of Families, which had been held in Philadelphia the previous six days. 
After Mass, the Holy Father met with event organizers and volunteers at the Philadelphia 
airport before departing for Rome to conclude his first apostolic trip to the United States. 
 

Delivering his Sunday Mass homily in Spanish, which was translated on jumbo screens 
placed along the parkway, Pope Francis said that the family is the foundation for society and the Church. 
"That is why our families, our homes, are true domestic churches. They are the right place for faith to become life, and life to become 
faith," he said: òFamily life is built on daily acts of charity, sacrifice and òlittle gestures,ó he added. "These little gestures are those we 
learn at home, in the family,ó the pope said. òThey get lost amid all the other things we do, yet they do make each day different. 
They are the quiet things done by mothers and grandmothers, by fathers and grandfathers, by children. They are little signs of ten-
derness, affection and compassion.ó   
 

The Knights of Columbus was a major sponsor of the closing Mass, printing 350,000 copies of the 24-page Mass program that was 
distributed to the faithful, and providing 350 volunteers as ushers, security personnel and Communion assistants. 
 

To read the rest of this article go to:  https://www.kofc.org/un/en/world-meeting-families/outdoor-mass-pope.html  

11/3/15 

New Painting at the KC Hall;  

The new painting of Columbusõs voyages at 

the KC Hall was purchased at the Fall Festival 

and donated to the KC hall by Micky Nortman. 

https://www.kofc.org/un/en/world-meeting-families/outdoor-mass-pope.html


November 1, All Saints Feast Day 

November 2, Commemoration of all the Faithful Departed (All 

 Souls Day) 

November 3, Election Day  

November 7, Steak Burn KC Hall 

November 8, Knightôs Breakfast 

November 11, Veterans Day     

November 22, Corporate Communion 

November 26, Thanksgiving Day 

THANK YOU! 

Thanks to all that helped set up the new classrooms, they look Great!  

A special thanks to SK Gary Petermeier for leading the group. We 

must have done it properly as we had the required extra parts when 

we were done! 

DONNIE               HENZLER                                  Nov. 1 

MOISES               CAMARGO                                  Nov.1 

TIM                  ROBINSON                                 Nov. 3 

DAVID                GARZA                                    Nov. 8 

BILLY                LANTRIP                                  Nov. 15 

WILLIAM              SCHOLL                                   Nov. 19 

KENNETH              BALLARD                                  Nov. 22 

EVERETT              BOERNER                                  Nov. 27 

MOISES               CAMARGO                                  Nov. 30 

Thank you to the Poker 

Club. For donating funds to 

hire a maid service to dust and 

clean the hall.  

MUCH NEEDED REPAIRS ARE DONE AT THE HALL: 

The weather had caused cracking 

of the floor at the Hall, so above 

and left, Ray Savard, Roland 

Jones,  Bill Pietrosky , Marty 

McDermed, John Dechaud, Billy 

Lantrip, Dennis Duesman and not 

pictured, Gary Petermeier worked 

to plane, fill and re-paint the 

floors.  Also done were some much 

needed chair repairs.   

 


